
Col. Phillip C. DeLong 

Detachment 1267 Marine Corps League 

CR 101, Suite 302, PMB 112  

The Villages, Florida 32162 

 
 

To: General Membership of MCL Det. 1267 

Fr: Temporary Detachment Adjutant Lou Calleja 

Subj: Conduct of electronic nominations and election of Detachment Officers 

Minutes. 

April 18, 2020 

 

On Monday, April 13, 2020, Cmdt Nathan Pratt appointed Lou Calleja as the 

temporary Adjutant to record any additional nominations for elected office, from 

regular members of Detachment 1267 for the fiscal year 2020/2021.  

It was decided to conduct the nominations process by canvassing our membership 

via emails and by utilizing the detachment's website. 

 

On Tuesday, April 14, 2020, Webmaster Mark Rhodes developed a website 

nominations form, the form weblink was emailed to all regular members of the 

detachment. Nominations began on April 14 and ended at 1200 on April 18. No 

other submissions will be accepted. 

 

After the deadline of 1200 April 18, and receiving no additional 

nominations, the Adjutant was instructed, by the election/nomination chairman, 

Bob Beale to cast one vote for each office. 

 

  

 

• Nathan Pratt for Commandant 

• Bill Ward for Senior Vice Cmdt 

• Nicholas Sucic for Junior Vice Cmdt 

• Neil Stapleton for Judge Advocate 

 

Installation of officers will take place in May 2020, time, and location to be 

determined. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Lou Calleja 

Temporary Adjutant 

Adjutant Lou Calleja, cast one vote for each office:

Lou Calleja


